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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%252fabout-us%252fpartners-in-care1%252f%26umid%3D4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171211910%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6z35DdIGoRac8p29XQtvUuJ2ExgTU1juL73o8AAk928%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 

Merry Christmas to all Our Care Providers and Partner 
Organisations 
 

As this is the last bulletin of the year, we would like to take this opportunity to 

wish a very Merry Christmas to all you and your teams, as well as all your 

families and those in your care. Thank you to you all for continuing to work 

tirelessly, and going above and beyond to keep some of the most vulnerable in 

our communities safe and well despite continued difficult conditions. This year we 

launched our  "Quality Assurance and Improvement Team" with the aim of 

working collaboratively between health and social care to provide coordinated 

and joined support to all our care providers across the whole York and North 

Yorkshire, and have enjoyed working with you and your teams to compliment the 

proactive and innovative work that you are already doing every day to support 

great quality of care for those who you support. We've seen the power of how we 

can come together this year through initiatives such as the Care Provider 

Olympics where over 600 individuals took part to promote physical activity across 

the sector, and our recent Achieving Excellence Conference which highlighted 

new and innovative ways of working and opportunities around hydration, 

nutrition, digital care and the role of the nurse in social care to name just a few. 

 

We hope you all get a chance to have some well-deserved rest at some point 

over the Christmas period, and wish you all the best for a happy and safe new 

year heading into 2023. 

 

On Behalf of All the Members of the Quality Assurance and Improvement Team 
 

  



 

 

 
 

Urgent Care Pressures- York Hospital Discharges 

 

Your ongoing help and support with accepting people on discharge from hospital 

continues to be much appreciated by all health and social care partners across 

North Yorkshire and York. The position at York Hospital is currently very 

challenging- and any providers who have capacity that could be used for 

discharges are encouraged to please let the discharge hub know as soon as 

possible.  

This can be regardless of is patients are CYC, NYCC or East Riding or CHC 

funded- funding will be arranged by the relevant organisation as soon as a bed 

confirmed 

 

 

 

 
 

Care Connected Briefing- Industrial Action by Ambulance Trust 

Staff 

 

When: Monday 19 December at 12:00 (Today)   

 

North Yorkshire County Council will be holding an additional meeting of their 

Care Connected Provider Forum today, to provide a briefing on the Industrial 

Action by Ambulance Trust staff scheduled to take place on 21 and 28 

December. Given the content is applicable to all, providers from the York area 

are also welcome to join today's session should they wish to. The Forum takes 

place through GoToMeeting and can be accessed using the links below- if you 

are joining for the first time you will need to download the app. 

 

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.  

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/210744229  

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%252f%253furl%253dhttps%25253A%25252F%25252Fglobal.gotomeeting.com%25252Fjoin%25252F210744229%2526data%253d05%25257C01%25257Csam.varo%252540nhs.net%25257Cd503297ef4f24a7aebaf08dadf75fb84%25257C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%25257C0%25257C0%25257C638067995078497588%25257CUnknown%25257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%25253D%25257C3000%25257C%25257C%25257C%2526sdata%253djvXcsF7faqucDsJIB6AjGvGJj%25252FFrpqu8Y7436sU6h1M%25253D%2526reserved%253d0%26umid%3D3A990237-EFF4-2E05-A602-194A3223DBCD%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-944117676e585c009752a70f1e542d6d5d9c8605&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C7476f416b339448f4a2f08dadf898254%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638068079331113949%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=g8%2B17tK6DFIZyvBZ31TE8%2FUAgk2M01JpEygNjnUE38M%3D&reserved=0


 

New to GoToMeeting? Get the app now and be ready when your first 

meeting starts: https://global.gotomeeting.com/install/210744229 

 

 

 

 

Respiratory Infection Guidance for Providers 

 

During the winter months we are seeing an increase in respiratory infections 

including outbreaks of Covid-19, Influenza and RSV (Respiratory Syncytial 

Virus). Unfortunately, many of these are similar in symptoms so differentiating 

between them can be difficult.  When a person with a respiratory spread infection 

coughs or sneezes, millions of viral or bacterial particles are released from the 

mouth or nose in respiratory droplets. These droplets travel in the air, 

contaminating people and surfaces in their path.  

Precautions to take include: 

 

• Consider isolating affected individuals  

• PPE to be worn when in close contact with individuals with respiratory 

symptoms will include Type IIR fluid-repellent surgical mask, eye protection such 

as a visor, plastic apron and gloves.  

• Dispose of used PPE in the appropriate waste stream 

• Respiratory and cough hygiene (‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’) using disposable tissues  

• Good hand hygiene  

• Regular cleaning and decontamination of the environment  

• Open windows to help ventilate areas with fresh air to disperse virus particles  

• Do not attend work if you feel unwell  

• Encourage vaccinations for staff and service users 

 

For the latest Covid-19 guidance for adult social care please follow this link. 
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https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Finfection-prevention-and-control-in-adult-social-care-covid-19-supplement%2Fcovid-19-supplement-to-the-infection-prevention-and-control-resource-for-adult-social-care&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171211910%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SgstfwV90OA32aeNwurU5gEupy7qyACLIcbpnvlCdGo%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 

Share Your Thoughts About Working in Social Care 

 

North Yorkshire County Council, in conjunction with the NHS Humber and North 

Yorkshire Integrated Care Board are running a short survey among the social 

care workforce to learn more about your experiences of working in social 

care. We want to understand what is good and we need to do more of, and what 

things we need to address – things that would make your experience of working 

in social care better.  

 

Your responses will shape the workforce plans for the North Yorkshire region but 

will have a really local impact – we’re a diverse county and a diverse group of 

people, so what works for some, won’t work for others – we’re looking for big 

ideas, small ideas and everything in between. Click here to access the survey. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconsult.northyorks.gov.uk%2Fsnapwebhost%2Fs.asp%3Fk%3D166999643750&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3%2BnZDjWiwmcpe8f88n9gXqElp0m1QffD96%2Fjz6uBkHE%3D&reserved=0


Need to know       

 

 

 

 
 

Management of Falls Within Care Homes and Community 

Settings Survey 

 

The NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board has recently been 

asked to review the way in which we respond to falls across our area. As part of 

this, we have been asked specifically to gather information on how falls are 

managed within care homes and community settings. We have created a short 5 

minute survey for which your help in completing would be greatly appreciated, 

and will help shape the way we manage falls going forward across the area. 

 

The survey can be accessed through this link. 

 

The deadline for this survey is Tuesday 20 December. For any questions please 

contact: sam.varo@nhs.net 

 

 

 

 

 

Care Relationships Between Support Staff and Adults with a 

Learning Disability Research Study 

 

Participants being sought for this study between run by the University of Kent to 

understand care relationships and inform care practice and staff and resident 

outcomes. They want to hear the thoughts of staff on what makes their 

relationships with people they support positive , how positive relationships are 

established, the Impact they have on people's lives  and what factors can 

facilitate or hinder good care relationships. 

    
 

 
  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLScBx9FFygJHSB8nJTbDpa5lLNQ4jj2w7F5YXUiEai4h-JudPg%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HXKf8T%2BWs6i2nMxRZUtNF3dHDnWasKm63lSJUZQRREY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


 

The study is looking to hear from paid care or support workers and personal 

assistants working in adult learning disability long-term social care residential 

settings (EG: care home, supported living, homecare). There will be a short 

online questionnaire prior to an online or in person interview lasting 

approximately 1hr 15 minutes. For more information please follow this link or 

contact: gm518@kent.ac.uk 

 

 

 
 

Healthwatch York- Winter Newsletter and Support Available Over 

Festive Period 

 

Heading into the Christmas and New Year Period, Healthwatch York has 

produced a guide to support services available during the coming weeks 

including access to medical care, mental health support, community support, 

support for carers and support with food among others. The guide can be view 

through this link. The winter newsletter from Healthwatch York is also now 

available and can be accessed through this link. 

 

 

 

 
 

Urgent Care Pressures- Admissions Requests 

 

Your ongoing help and support with accepting people on discharge from hospital 

continues to be much appreciated by all health and social care partners across 

North Yorkshire and York. The level of pressure on the entire system continues 

to increase and this communication is shared with you following what has been 

an exceptionally challenging weekend. 

 

Can we please ask that on receipt of requests for admission into care and 

residential facilities that you have arrangements in place to consider these with 

the highest level of urgency, preferably on the same day wherever possible; 

whether it is to accept or decline. 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fenrich.nihr.ac.uk%2Fblogpost%2Fcare-relationships-between-support-staff-and-adults-with-a-learning-disability%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lOVzViU4meYULAhgXgzBEwAuFZbYjfmyL5zFFTtNW3s%3D&reserved=0
mailto:gm518@kent.ac.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fyork.healthwatchcrm.co.uk%2Fcivicrm%2Fmailing%2Furl%3Fu%3D4510%26qid%3D42988&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2F61uR3zFLk3wdmXUImWg2AL3wMLB3AGyGfOtWuOV2qI%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.healthwatchyork.co.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F12%2FHWY_Winter-2022-web-7.9Mb-1.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zrPo2ZTst0yemVrsehTugNw1Yf3gvnkbIM2dvczuWdk%3D&reserved=0


Expediating this part of the process and reaching decisions quickly will help the 

whole system with patient flow through our acute and community bed bases. 

 

Thank you for your help – it continues to be very much appreciated. 

 

 

 

 
 

Community Pharmacy- Festive Opening Hours 

 

A summary of opening hours for community pharmacies across the Christmas 

Period across North Yorkshire and York can be found through this link.  

 

 
 

Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

 

 
 

Skills for Care- Yorkshire and 

Humber and the North East 

Themed Local Area Briefings 

 

Your local Skills for Care Team are 

running a series of virtual events to 

support the adult social care 

workforce to lead, deliver and grow. 

The events are aimed at registered 

managers, deputy managers and 

  

 

 

Oral Health in Care Home 

Residents Presentation and 

Slides- Resources for Staff 

 

Maureen Hole presented an in depth 

and informative session at a recent 

Care Connected forum providing 

guidance on how to assist the oral 

health of residents in your care, which 

    

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fseecmsfile%2F%3Fid%3D6072&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5WXA4dDF%2Fq1f%2BSPK2rELxMNGScHmHR58ey0tNsQotPc%3D&reserved=0


those with a responsibility for 

learning and development working 

for an adult social care provider. 

Upcoming Events include: 

 

Leadership  

Wednesday 25 January 2023, 13:30 

- 15:00  

 

CQC and Quality improvement  

Wednesday 22 March 2023, 13:30 - 

15:00  

 

For more information please follow 

this link 

 

may be helpful to show or cascade to 

staff. The session covers why good oral 

health in important, how to prevent 

disease, how to assess the mouth and 

plan and record mouth care, how to 

support with delivering daily care 

(including for those with a learning 

disability, dementia or at end of life), 

denture care and accessing dental 

support. The recording of the session 

and slides along with a number of other 

resources you may find useful are 

available through our website.  

 

For any further queries please contact 

maureen.hole@nhs.net 
 

  

  

    
    

Further Information       

          

 

 
 

Launch of the Oliver 
McGowan Mandatory 
Training eLearning 
 
The training has been co-produced, 

trialled with over 8300 health and 

care staff and independently 

evaluated. The training is now a 

requirement for all health and social 

care staff. 

• The eLearning package is 

the first part of training, 

which has now been 

launched. 

• It is being delivered by 

eLearning for healthcare 

(elfh) 

   

 

Get Nominating- Chief Nurse 
for Adult Social Care Awards 

Last year, Deborah Sturdy (Chief Nurse 

for Adult Social Care England, 

Department for Health and Social Care) 

launched an awards programme which 

are an opportunity to recognise the 

outstanding contribution made by social 

care staff. The awards are designed to 

celebrate those who go above and 

beyond in their work, provide 

outstanding care, commitment and 

inspiration to colleagues.  

    

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6076
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fpartners-in-care-1%2Fcare-home-and-domiciliary-care-staff-area1%2Foral-health-in-care-homes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BYk7Fk9iTlcFrbJW%2BkXyghbyk3oJWFglGA6I8ijjQ%2FQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:maureen.hole@nhs.net


• Visit the Health Education 

England website to find out 

more and find answers to 

FAQs. 

Enquiries on The Oliver McGowan 

Mandatory Training on Learning 

Disability and Autism should be 

directed 

to ommtprogramme@hee.nhs.uk 

   

Further information on the award 

including the nomination criteria can be 

found through this link. We would 

encourage providers to have a think 

about staff meet these criteria and 

deserve recognition. We're happy to 

support with any nominations, and if 

you submit an application please copy 

us in so we can also celebrate the 

outstanding work undertaken everyday 

by care staff in our area. 

 
          
  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
  

      

        
 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hee.nhs.uk%2Four-work%2Flearning-disability%2Fcurrent-projects%2Foliver-mcgowan-mandatory-training-learning-disability-autism&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iDvGBWPdpZdlh1TL9XDOckXi%2FcxdD70OS3oXSEo90Mc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hee.nhs.uk%2Four-work%2Flearning-disability%2Fcurrent-projects%2Foliver-mcgowan-mandatory-training-learning-disability-autism&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iDvGBWPdpZdlh1TL9XDOckXi%2FcxdD70OS3oXSEo90Mc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ommtprogramme@hee.nhs.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fchief-nurse-adult-social-care-awards-nomination-forms%2Fchief-nurse-adult-social-care-awards-nomination-criteria&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C57dc9fce946e401eeb3a08dadf5b3b95%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638067880171368139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uOCbFCNAj1qlYkQcgK9GP4m7aWtVEMhHBkn0NEE9SXA%3D&reserved=0
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